# Treloweth News



#### Welcome back!

Welcome back to the second half of the autumn term. We hope you had a fantastic half term break!

## Winter Wonderland

Our Winter Wonderland Fair will be on Tuesday 21st November. In preparation for this event, we are holding a non-school uniform day on Friday 10th November. In return, we politely ask for donations towards the Winter Wonderland.

Years 1 and 2	Christmas Items - Crackers, Baubles etc.
Years 3 and 4	Bottles – soft drinks, alcohol etc.
Years 5 and 6	Chocolate

We also ask that children in EYFS bring in cakes on Monday 20th November.

We would like to thank you in advance for supporting us with this event.

## Parental Meetings - NO CLUBS THIS WEEK

Your child has taken home a 'sign up' sheet for you to meet with their class teacher to discuss progress made so far. If you have not yet been allocated a session, please speak to your child's class teacher asap.

Monday 6 <sup>th</sup> November	Year 6
Tuesday 7 <sup>th</sup> November	EYFS and Year 2
Wednesday 8 <sup>th</sup> November	Year 1 and Year 3
Thursday 9th November	Year 4 and Year 5

## E-safety Magazine

Fantastic News! We have been very lucky to secure the latest copy of the Vodafone Parent Magazine free of charge for every family in the school. Please take the time to read it as it is full of useful and interesting articles and information around e-safety. If after reading the magazine, you feel that you need some more information, please come and speak to Mr McCarthy, Mrs Walpole or Mrs Stoddern.

#### **Clubs**

You will have received a text message stating that clubs will not run next week (Monday  $6^{th}$  – Friday  $10^{th}$  November).

We are receiving one or two phone calls from parents each day asking if their child 'wants to' attend the club on that day. We expect all children who have been accepted into a club to attend every session, as we have children on a waiting list for each club who are desperate to attend. If your child no longer requires the place, please inform the adult running the club in writing.

# Diamonds of the Week

Well done to our recent 'Diamonds of the Week' who have been following the Diamond Rules. We look forward to seeing who is awarded a Diamond next!



DREAM, BELIEVE, ACHIEVE

#### **NOVEMBER**

- Monday 6<sup>th</sup> Thursday 9<sup>th</sup> Parental Consultations – NO CLUBS
- Thursday 9<sup>th</sup> Pandemonium Theatre Visit
- Friday 10<sup>th</sup> Non-School Uniform (donations please)
- Friday 17<sup>th</sup> Children in Need (20p donation please)
- Monday 20<sup>th</sup> EYFS Cake donations
- Tuesday 21<sup>st</sup> Winter Wonderland Fair

## **DECEMBER**

- Wednesday 13<sup>th</sup> Christmas Performances (Years 1 - 6)
- Thursday 14<sup>th</sup> Christmas Performance (EYFS)
- Tuesday 19<sup>th</sup> 'Wear Your Christmas Jumper' Day
- Tuesday 19<sup>th</sup> Last Day of Term 2pm Finish

#### CHRISTMAS BREAK

Wednesday 20<sup>th</sup> December – Wednesday 3<sup>rd</sup> January

## **JANUARY**

Thursday 4<sup>th</sup> – New Term Begins



Treloweth Primary School, throughout the year, distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local activities on the newsletter. Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school does not endorse these services.

## <u>Christmas Performances – Years 1-6 – Wednesday 13<sup>th</sup> December</u>

The timings for the Christmas performances are shown below and we look forward to seeing you for the entertaining plays on the day! To ensure that all performances run to time, we will be starting promptly on the day. Packed lunches will be needed on this day, and on Monday 11<sup>th</sup> December, when dress rehearsals will be taking place.

Year 1	9:15
Year 2	10:15

Year 3	11:15
Year 4	13:00

Year 5	13:45
Year 6	14:30

## <u>Christmas Performance – EYFS – (Gwithian, Godrevy and Portreath) – Thursday 14th December</u>

EYFS will be holding their performance on Thursday 14th December, starting at 9:30. We look forward to seeing you!

#### **Christmas Lunches**

For EYFS and Key Stage 1 children, the Christmas lunch will be served on Thursday 14<sup>th</sup> December. The Key Stage 2 lunch will be served on Friday 15<sup>th</sup> December.

On Thursday 14<sup>th</sup> December, all Key Stage 2 children will need a packed lunch.

All EYFS and Key Stage 1 children will need a packed lunch on Friday 15th December. More information to follow.

## Non-Pupil Days - School is closed to all pupils

- Wednesday 20<sup>th</sup> December 2017
- Monday 5<sup>th</sup> February 2018 There is a possibility this date may change to Tuesday 6<sup>th</sup> February (tbc)
- Monday 23<sup>rd</sup> July 2018
- Tuesday 24<sup>th</sup> July 2018

#### **Health and Safety Reminder**

This half term, we will be carrying out an off-site evacuation to Treloweth Village Hall. This will, of course, be managed carefully on a day which is dry. So that this comes as no surprise to you, we will send a courtesy text message on the morning of the evacuation. We are not asking any parents and carers to join us for this evacuation, but we do ask that you ensure we have your correct mobile number. Risk assessments are in place and the Village Hall custodians are looking forward to welcoming us. We will be returning to school promptly. We anticipate that the Village Hall is a 10-minute walk from school. Children will be fully supervised.

## Polite Reminder

Please can you regularly check your child's hair for head lice. A number of parents have noticed empty cases attached, which can be treated with combing and different lotions and sprays. Daily hair conditioner and combing really helps to keep them at bay. For more information, the NHS website offers advice and treatment <a href="https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/">https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/head-lice-and-nits/</a>

# Children in Need - Friday 17th November

As part of the work of the School Council, we have been discussing a spot-tacular fundraising event to support Children in Need, and we have decided that covering a giant Pudsey with spare change is a great way to raise money for a fantastic charity!



We are aware that Christmas is fast-approaching and donating at this time of the year in particular can be tricky, so suggest a maximum donation of 20p (in loose change if possible – we really want to cover Pudsey!).

Each class will have the opportunity to place their donation on Pudsey on the day.

We ask that children wear spots for this event – the spottier, the better! Thank you for your continued support.